STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY avo MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE

TONEY ANAYA 1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD
GOVERNOR AZTEC, NEW MEXICO 87410
(505 334-5178

June 27, 1983

Mr. Perry Pearce

General Counsel

0Oil Conservation Division
P.O. Box 2088

Santa Fe NM 87501

Re: Gerald J. Prom
Crownpoint #1, F-18-18N-13W

Dear Perry:

I directed Mr. Gerald J. Prom to plug and abandon the re-
ferenced well in accordance with a division approved plugging
program on May 24, 1983. As I have had no reply from Mr.
Prom, I wish to turn this matter over to the Legal Department,
to take whatever action you deem necessary.

Mr. Prom had retained Cementers, Inc. of Farmington to plug
the well, but I could not approve their proposed program.

In my oplnlon the only feasibile way to plug the well is to
move in a rig and set plugs through tubing.

Yours truly,

Charles Gholson
Deputy 0il and Gas Inspector

CG/1h

cc: Dick Stamets
Reading File

Well File +—



